
 
 

COMMUNICATION REGARDING PROSPECTUS UPDATE  
 
As you will recall, at the Annual General Meeting (“AGM”) of Wisdomtree Issuer Plc (the “Fund”) on 
20 May 2016 the shareholders approved a number of resolutions, including amending the 
Memorandum and Articles of Association of the Fund to reflect changes to the Irish companies Act 

and the Irish Central Bank UCITS Regulations.  
  
These changes became effective on 1 July 2016. We want to draw your attention to one update 

below which is not yet reflected in the Fund’s prospectus.  
  
The Central Bank of Ireland is currently reviewing the Fund’s prospectus and this change will be 

reflected in the updated prospectus. 
  
This update is to ensure the Fund is in compliance with the UCITS Regulations. This is a standard 

term across all UCITS funds and is NOT specific to WisdomTree Funds. 
  
Article 21(e) of the Memorandum and Articles of Association of the Fund has been updated to 

reflect the requirements of Regulation 33(3) of the Central Bank UCITS Regulations. Where a 
gate is applied to redemptions on a dealing day, currently those redemption requests will take 
priority over any subsequently received redemption request on the next dealing day. 

Regulation 33(3) of the Central Bank UCITS Regulations requires that any part of an initial 
redemption request held over must be dealt with in conjunction with any subsequently 
received redemptions rather than in priority to them. 

 


